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MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING

23 September, 2014

BRITISH LEGION, RUITON STREET, DUDLEY

7pm for 7.15pm start.

Present:  As signing in sheet.

Apologies: Kim Advantaggiato
1 Welcome and Introductions

Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. A welcome to representatives from Tudor Vale & Oval TRA.
2 Apologies

As above

3 Minutes from last General Meeting and Matters Arising
Minutes were agreed to be true record.
Louise Robinson (LR) will follow up with AS to see if quotes have now been dealt with for the bollard lighting.
4 Housing Managers – Patch Report including Walkabout
WALKABOUT
Main concern was that of the drains this is an ongoing problem in the borough as a whole.


Again the amount of litter that is everywhere but hopefully most will be dealt with at our litter pick.


Concern over children climbing fences in Forresters Fold, parents have been notified by letter.


All of the above have been reported.

PATCH REPORT


LR asked if there was anywhere in the area that the Community Safety Bid could be used for and it was requested that the Stickley Lane/Park Road garages could be recommended to be cleaned up.  Possibly look at the Community Forum Bid also.


Drains are now being cleared out.

5 Question and Answer Session with Housing Managers

CB asked if  the hedge on the corner of Boundary Hill and Brookdale could be cut down again the same as last time?
LR will look into this as last time it was a goodwill gesture due to ill health of the resident, she will see what can be done this time.

PG stated that 2 2 seater sofas have been thrown away at the garages behind No 6 The Close.
LR will look into this and see if they can be removed.

JP asked why has a house across Stickley Lane which has been vacant for 3 months or longer is still waiting for the Council to deal with this?

LR will look into this as this is not the usual case and should have been put right some time ago.

LR was informed that an elderly lady in one of the bungalows in Ellowes Road had reported uneven dangerous slabs and is still waiting for this to be dealt with.  Upon phoning the council to see how much longer it will take she was informed that this had not been reported.

LR will deal with this and find out what has happened.
6 Police Report

Sgt Cruickshank updated on the following.
July figures higher than 2013 however most of this was due to vehicles being damaged or stolen.  Most of the stolen vehicles were due to keys being left in cars.

August figures less than 2013.

Generally it has been good.

Shop in Lake Street has had their alcohol  license taken away however due to the Licensing Act can still continue even though breaching the licensing ban!!

New ASB Act comes into force from October 2014.  There will be no ASBO these will now be injunctions.
Racial incident was reported and is being dealt with.

7 Group Feedback

Request if anyone had anything to report so that this can be taken back to the next DFTRA meeting – none reported.
PPG (CBate, ELloyd and JPitt representatives) – requested anyone who would like to come to the meetings so that they can give a patient’s view of the surgery are more than welcome – please let us know.

At the next ASB Focus Group CB will be a having training on the new ASB Act.

Committee members of the new Housing Board and Project Group made themselves known at the meeting.
8 AOB
Our next litter pick was notified to all at the meeting and request for anyone to come along and join us on the day.
The next General Meeting will be held on Thursday 27 January 2015 at The Royal British Legion, Ruiton Street, Lower Gornal, Dudley. 7pm for 7.15 pm start. 
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